
 
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
Through:  Mike Land, City Manager  
 
From: Christel Pettinos, City Secretary 
 
Date:  March 26, 2019 
 
Reference: HB 2461 and SB 1658 
 
2030:  Sense of Community, Special Place to Live, Business Prosperity, Sustainable 

City Government 
 
 

Introduction:  
At the November 13, 2018 City Council Meeting, Council approved the City of Coppell’s legislative 
agenda for the upcoming session. HB 2461 and SB 1658 relate to the territory and fees imposed by 
certain emergency communication districts. Specifically, this bill supports the efforts of the North 
Texas Emergency Communications Center (NTECC) partnership between the cities of Addison, 
Carrollton, Coppell and Farmers Branch.  The bill is an example of the local control municipalities 
have today with regards to the respective decisions being made on behalf of the communities served. 
There is no burden or hinderance placed on the community with the passage of this bill. By passing 
this Resolution, Coppell shows its commitment to the service provided and the support to the region. 
Legal: None 
Fiscal Impact: None. 

Recommendation: Approval recommended. 
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